
Dear All 

Please remember to send your child to school with a waterproof coat, we go out to play 

whatever the weather (unless its ridiculous!). WE will also be outdoors for PE as long as 

it is not raining so they need to have warm jogging bottoms – please can they also 

wear their school sweatshirt, rather than a hoodie.  

May I also remind you that you MUST let the school know if your child is unwell and 

will be off school we will help you if you are not sure if they should be in or not. 

Please remember to book your online parent consultation session using the link you 

have already been sent. 

Please DO NOT congregate outside of school, the rule of 6 

applies outside of school and  does include children. 

Please wear a face covering. 

Mrs Austin 

Our school latest news: http://www.rivermead.wilts.sch.uk/news-dates/latest-news  
 

Our Twitter feed: @TweetRiverMead  
 

Find us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/River-Mead-School-728064724207622/ 

Lowbourne, Melksham SN12 7ED 
  

          Executive Head Teacher – Mrs Lyssy Bolton       Head Teacher – Mrs Karen Austin 
 

                www.rivermead.wilts.sch.uk    01225 703428   Office@rivermead.wilts.sch.uk  
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Star Of The Week 
 

Otters - Taylor 

Magpies -  Emi-

ly S 

Frogs–  Rubie  

Herons - Lilly-

Mae B 

Kestrels -  Rowan Parker 

Badgers -  Jacob Souch 

Buzzards– William S 

 

If your child is Star of the week 

they will receive their certificate 

and  their achievement will be 

posted on Seesaw for you to see.  

The school family will celebrate 

online via a virtual assembly 

which one of the school leaders 

will host. 

Seesaw Online Learning  & Home Learning 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

This year we will continue to use Seesaw as our online learning plat-
form. Seesaw will support children with their learning both in and out 
of school. We have set up new    classes for this academic year, but 
have saved all the children’s previous learning – so please don't panic, 
it’s not lost!  

We will use Seesaw for home learning tasks, sharing and celebrating 
learning between home and school, sharing a photo of each class Star 
of the Week, and also if we need to provide learning due to children 
required to isolate.   

Children in Year 1, 2 and 3 will be given paper copies of their new QR 
codes to login to Seesaw (the previous ones have now expired). Chil-
dren in Year 4, 5 and 6 will use their @meadprimary.co.uk email ad-
dress and password. If your child has forgotten their password, please 
ask them to mention this to their class teacher.  

Please remember that if you need to get in contact with your child’s 
class teacher, please call the office, or email of-
fice@rivermead.wilts.sch.uk rather than posting on your child’s See-
saw Learning Journal. Class teachers will not be checking Seesaw dai-
ly so will not pick up any messages posted.  

Thank you for your continued support 

 

River Mead School 

PE Days 

Your child will need to wear their PE kit to school 
and will need a coat  and jumper/cardigan. If it is 
cold jogging bottoms, where possible a plain 
black or navy. They can still wear their school 
jumper or cardigan. 
 

Year 1 - Tuesday 
 

Year 2  - Tuesday 
 

Year 3  - Wednesday 
 

Year 4  - Wednesday 
 

Year 5  - Thursday 
 

Year 6  -  Monday (yoga) Thursday PE 
 

Year R  - Not needed yet! 
Beehive - Friday 
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The Rule of 6 
 

Please keep yourselves, other families and the staff at 
school safe by sticking to the rule of six and socially dis-
tancing 

 

 The Rule of 6 applies after you have dropped your chil-
dren off at school, please do not meet in a group to 
have a conversation - go home, go to work but please 
don’t wait about together. 

 

 In England children ARE included in the rule of 6 so any 
number of children or adults that make 6 is enough! 

 

Do you have symptoms? 

If you have  any of the following symptoms or your child is sent 

home with any one of these; 

 A new and continuous cough this is defined as coughing 

for more than an hour or 3 long coughing fits in 24 hours 

 A high temperature  

 A loss or change to sense of smell or taste 

 

Phone 111 for advice 

Phone 119 to book a test or book a test online persevere ans 

refresh, refresh, refresh—you will get one. If you cannot please 

call the office. 

https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/antigen/

name 

Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get the test 

result – only leave your home to have a test. 

 

Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must 

also stay at home until you get the result. 

Please contact us to let us know if you or a family member is 

being tested and of the result, phone the office or by email 

if out of hours; covidreporting@rivermead.wilts.sch.uk 

Face Coverings 
 
We have asked that you try to communicate with 
school via e-mail or telephone. If for some reason 
you cannot do this and you MUST visit the office 
you are required, as per the government guidance 
for indoor enclosed spaces to wear a face 
covering.  
If you don’t it is likely that you will be asked to 
leave. Please help us all to stay safe by wearing a 
face covering. 
 
Please also wear a face covering when entering 
the school site at drop off and collection unless 
you have a medical exemption lanyard (please 
wear this). Please remind one-another and help 
us all to keep each other safe. 
 

 

Otters Nursery 

Do you Have a 2 

year old or pre-

schooler?  

Will your child be 2 

next year? 

Are you looking for a nursery place?  

Now or for later in the year? Make sure you 

reserve your place in ‘Little Otters’ as the 

nursery is very popular and we are limited 

on numbers. Please book your place now 

even if your child will start in the New Year 

or even after Easter this will guarantee you 

a place so you aren't disappointed!!  

office@rivermead.wilts.sch.uk 

01225 703428 

 Flu Immunisations 

“Dear Parent/Carer,  

Thank you to all of those who have completed a consent 
form for your child with regards to the Flu vaccine. If for 
any reason you need to change any information or con-
sent please do not complete a second form alternatively 
please contact the team on 0300 247 0082 (09.00 – 
16.00) or via.VCL.Immunisations@nhs.net we can man-
ually change any information and avoid any duplicates 
and errors. This is particularly important if you wish to 
decline the consent having already given a positive con-
sent in which case we ask that you also inform your 
child’s school that you have declined consent in order 
that they can inform the team when they attend.   

 Thank you for your cooperation with this important 
matter.  

 Immunisation Team.” 
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https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/antigen/name
https://parents-booking.co.uk/rivermead
https://webmail.virgincare.co.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=eKW0m1bcsu7bXj8ea5w0UMrF793x_bNOOqLF3gm6BQTtjs6Hf2PYCA..&URL=mailto%3aVCL.Immunisations%40nhs.net


  OPEN DAYS -  Nursery & Reception 
 

 
If you are looking for a primary school place for September 2021, or a Nursery 
place for a two or three year old, River Mead School is holding a number of open 
days in October. You will be able to tour the school and meet the Headteacher. 
There are also evening sessions available for you to visit the Early Years class-
rooms and meet the Early Years teachers.  

All social distancing and protective measures will be in place, and you must book 
a slot in advance. All of the information is at  

 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/river-mead-open-days-registration-122972470971 

A viewing of the Nursery and Reception class spaces on the evenings of 13th 
and 15th October between 4.30pm - 7pm. This will not feature a full school tour, 
but will give you the chance to see these lovely spaces in detail and meet with 
Mrs Karen Austin, Head of School. 
 
A full guided tour of the school on Saturday 17th October between 9am - 2pm. 
This will include meeting Mrs Karen Austin, and touring the whole school site.  
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